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Renew Your Transfer Station Permit Annually 

 

Winhall has a parking policy in effect 

November 1 until May 1 

Cars can be towed and fines incurred 
 

More info:  https://winhall.org/pdf/ParkingOrdinance14Signed.pdf 

Town of Winhall Newsletter ~ Feb/March 2023 

Housing Committee 

The Selectboard is looking at forming a Housing Committee to research issues with regard to 
accessible housing in Winhall.  There is a severe shortage of housing in our area for the 
“missing middle” - people who would like to settle down and buy a home in order to live and 
work in our area.  Two of the Selectboard members went to a housing conference and there 
are many exciting programs to assist.   
 

If you are interested in being a part of researching solutions in the new year, please email Julie 
Isaacs at:   julie@winhall.org 

 

Wondering how to dispose of household items like batteries, paints,  

hazardous wastes, computers, electronics, vacuums, or food scraps? 
 

Visit the A-Z Disposal Guide at: 

https://www.winhall.org/?p=Solid_Waste_Info 

https://winhall.org/pdf/ParkingOrdinance14Signed.pdf
mailto:julie@winhall.org
https://www.winhall.org/?p=Solid_Waste_Info


STATE OF VERMONT 

BENNINGTON COUNTY, SS: 

TOWN OF WINHALL WARNING 

  

The inhabitants of the Town of Winhall qualified to vote in the annual Town Meeting are hereby notified and 

warned to meet at the Mountain School at Winhall at 9 School Road in said Town on Tuesday, March 7, 2023 

at 10:00AM to transact the business below, to be done from the floor as well as Australian ballot for elected 

officials and ballot articles.  On March 7, 2023, polls will be open from 10:00AM to 7:00PM.  

  

Any voter unable to come to the polls may request an absentee ballot by contacting the Town Clerk no later 

than 1:00PM on Monday, March 6, 2023. 

 

Vermont’s Elections Management Platform has streamlined the elections administration process, providing 

voters with greater access to voter specific information.  By using the My Voter Page, a registered voter can 

check registration status, access voter-specific elections information, including directions to a polling place 

and polling hours, view a sample ballot, and request/track an absentee ballot.  We encourage voters to log into 

their My Voter Page to learn more at:  http://mvp.sec.state.vt.us.  Online voter registration is available at:  

http://olvr.sec.state.vt.us. 

  

Elizabeth Grant, CMC/CVC 

Winhall Town Clerk 

  

 

 

TOWN OF WINHALL, VERMONT 

TOWN MEETING WARNING 

  

The legal voters of the Town of Winhall are hereby warned and notified to meet at the Mountain School at 

Winhall at 9 School Road on Tuesday, March 7, 2023 to transact the following business; 

  

(The polls will be open for voting on Articles requiring Australian ballot at 10:00AM and will close at 

7:00PM.) 

  

ARTICLE 1:  To elect all Town Officers as required by law.  (Australian Ballot) 

  

ARTICLE 2:  Shall the Town approve the budget proposed by the Winhall Select Board as presented in the 

2022 Town Report?  (Floor Vote) 

  

ARTICLE 3:  Shall the voters appropriate $25,000 to the creation of a regional Recreation Director position, in 

cooperation with adjacent municipalities?  Should this article pass, this position would be funded contingent 

upon all of the other municipalities participating in the funding of the position; without such cooperation, this 

$25,000 appropriation would be placed in the General Reserve Fund to be used for other purposes.  (Floor 

Vote) 

  

ARTICLE 4:  To transact any other business that may legally come before the meeting. 

 

  

Winhall Select Board 

  E. Stuart Coleman, Chair 

  William Schwartz, Vice Chair 

  Julie Isaacs, Member 





~ A Reminder from the Highway Department ~ 
 

The highway department would like to remind everyone that 
the town has a no parking policy on the town roads from No-
vember 1 until May 1 with a $50 fine and vehicles will be 
towed.  The reason we have this parking policy is because it is 
difficult for the highway trucks to get down the roads with the 
size of the trucks we use.  The plow is a total of 11 feet long 
and the wing on the side of the truck is 10 feet long so the to-
tal width of the truck going down the road is 12 feet wide.  It 
also makes it hard for the Rescue Department to access people 
if the road is blocked.  If you have any questions, please feel 
free to give us a call at the highway garage at 802-297-2120.  
       

Please be mindful of the road conditions as they can change in the blink of an eye.  We have a “safe 
roads at safe speeds“ policy, not a “bare road” policy, so there will be times when roads will be tricky.  
We also would like to remind people that mailboxes are the homeowner’s responsibility.  Please keep 
them cleaned out and ensure that they are set to the postal service code.   
 
For more information on setting and maintaining a mailbox, refer to USPS guidance located here:   
       https://www.usps.com/manage/mailboxes.htm 
 
Thank you from the Town of Winhall Highway Department team:   
       Trevor,  Kenny,  John,  Dusty,  Donnie 

From the Fire Department ~  
 
The Winhall Fire Department has taken 21 emergency calls to date for the month of Janu-
ary. The majority of the calls are for automotive accidents, and automatic fire alarms. We 
did one technical recuse emergency, extricating an injured snowmobiler from the VAST 
trail system. We did two nights of training for January. We have taken in two new mem-
bers for 2023. We have taken delivery of a used Winhall Police cruiser. Thank you to the 
Winhall Chief of Police and Select Board for making this happen. This vehicle will be used 
as a first response/chiefs vehicle, which will  allow an officer to respond to the scene of an 
emergency call to start the scene size up and give details to incoming members.  
  
Always try to remember to open your chimney flue before starting the fire in the fireplace 
or woodstove. If you cause a fire alarm in your residence, and it is due to cooking. Please 
let the alarm company know that it is caused by cooking and the fire department is not 
needed. Make sure you have all the contact names and numbers to the appropriate peo-
ple, including the contact number of your alarm company if you rent out your residence. 
These should be posted in a convenient spot where all occupants know where the list is. 
These contacts might be needed if there is a emergency call to your residence. If you are 
interested in giving back to your community and want to become a member, please con-
tact us via phone at 802-297-9823 or by email at  membership.winhallfd@gmail.com. 

https://www.usps.com/manage/mailboxes.htm
mailto:membership.winhallfd@gmail.com








Winhall Memorial Library News   

      Winter Hours: 
      Tuesdays and Thursdays  10AM - 5PM 

   Saturdays  9AM - 12PM   
 
 

 

February Book Discussion 

Our next regular discussion group will meet on Thursday, 

February 23 at 5 pm.  

Join us to discuss Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby 

Van Pelt.  Please let us know if you would like a copy. 

 
Vacation Storytime - Tuesday, February 21 

Join us from 10:30-11:15 to listen to stories and craft a homemade snow globe, 
followed by free hot dogs! (or veggie dogs) 

Register online CLICK HERE or call the library 802-297-9741. 

 
February Vacation Free Activity Books 
Vermont Public’s But Why Podcast for Curious 
Kids tackles topics large and small, about nature, 
words, and even the end of the world. The But 
Why activity book is intended for children 
in kindergarten to grade 3 to complete during 
the February school break. The book connects listen-
ers to a QR code and interactive activities. Podcasts 
can be a fun and interactive way to engage as a fami-
ly together in living rooms or classrooms. Let us know 
if you would like one. We have a small number.  

    Thanks, Vermont Public! 

 

Tell us why you love the library for a 

chance to win a Valentine’s Day Prize. 

Email or fill out our form               

on your next visit.  

https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/43124137-the-beekeeper-of-aleppo
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe7Iu3GAkIfHmJoZnEk0K0Rn7A9JIuNpEhc0zsJ-Fi2DdBvEw/viewform
https://www.npr.org/podcasts/474377890/but-why-a-podcast-for-curious-kids
https://www.npr.org/podcasts/474377890/but-why-a-podcast-for-curious-kids




Interested in joining the Winhall e-mail list?   
 

E-mail:  townadmin@winhall.org with the subject line “Subscribe”. 
 

Information, news, agendas, meeting minutes available at:  www.winhall.org 

Greetings from the Winhall School Board!  
 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 14th, at 5pm and we'd love to hear 

from you!  In preparation for Town Meeting, we will be hosting an interactive Q&A session 

around our budget.  This is your opportunity to have your questions answered!  Please join 

us virtually (call-in information will be provided in the Agenda) or in-person on the second 

floor of the Town Offices.  
 

We hope to see you at our Annual Meeting, too!  Remember: if you aren't there, your voice 

won't be heard! 

mailto:townadmin@winhall.org?subject=Subscribe
http://www.winhall.org

